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 Targa Northern Delaware, LLC (“Targa”) submits the following response to EOG 

Resources, Inc.’s (“EOG”) Motion for Continuance.  

 1. EOG received timely notice of the May 11, 2023 hearing in accordance with the 

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission’s (“Commission”) requirements. Although Targa 

filed its application in this matter on February 20, 2023, the Commission selected a hearing date 

at its April 13, 2023 meeting and Targa sent its hearing notice letter by certified mail shortly 

thereafter. Targa also transmitted its application to EOG by electronic mail on April 14, 2023 and 

has been consistently communicating with EOG in an effort to resolve EOG’s concerns. 

Regardless, Targa agrees to continue this matter to the June 8, 2023 Commission hearing docket 

to allow the parties additional time to resolve the outstanding issues.  

 2. Targa would oppose a continuance beyond the June 8, 2023 hearing docket due to 

its urgent need for the Red Hills AGI #3 well, both for itself and for upstream operators.  The well 

is needed to treat acid gas and thereby prevent flaring and release of CO2, as well as prevent 

cessation of production. In this regard, an expeditious decision on Targa’s application will prevent 

waste, protect correlative rights, and protect human health and the environment.  

 For the foregoing reasons, Targa requests that the Commission set this matter for hearing 

on the June 8, 2023 hearing docket.  
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